March 18, 2020

Dear Faculty and Staff,

The University was recently notified that our long-awaited Middle States Reaffirmation of Accreditation site visit will be postponed to a later date. While I realize a tremendous amount of work has gone into the process, we are living in extraordinary times. I was informed of the decision by the team chair Dr. John Nader.

With an understanding of travel restrictions and social distancing protocols, I held out hope that the accreditation site visit could proceed remotely via technology, but several members of the visiting team are on campuses that need their full attention at this moment. Though unfortunate, I respect their decision and wish them well as they attend to their important responsibilities.

Let me take this opportunity to thank Drs. James Delle, Lisa Shibley and Laurie Hanich for their dedication and leadership on the Middle States Reaffirmation of Accreditation. Let me also express appreciation to the many members of our campus community serving on the steering committee and the work teams.

I will alert the campus of the new schedule for the Middle States site visit as soon as I receive that information. Until them, please continue to keep yourself informed about campus news at https://www.millersville.edu/coronavirus/.

Be safe and healthy, and stand together as one Marauder family.

With warm regards,

Daniel A. Wubah University President